
 

 

State Water Resources Control Board 

NOTICE OF PETITION FOR TEMPORARY CHANGE 
INVOLVING THE TRANSFER OF UP TO 850 ACRE-FEET WATER 

FROM EL DORADO IRRIGATION DISTRICT TO VARIOUS 
 CENTRAL VALLEY PROJECT AND STATE WATER PROJECT CONTRACTOR  

AGENCIES UNDER LICENSE 2184 (APPLICATION 1692) 

On March 27, 2020, El Dorado Irrigation District (EID) filed a petition for temporary 
change to transfer up to 850 acre-feet (af) of water pursuant to Water Code section 
1725 et seq., under water right License 2184 (Application 1692).  EID proposes to 
transfer the water from June through November 2020 to various Central Valley Project 
and State Water Project Contractor Agencies by re-operating Weber Reservoir to 
release water that would have remained in storage in 2020.  The proposed transfer 
would include the following temporary changes to EID’s License 2184: (1) add the State 
Water Project’s Harvey O. Banks Pumping Plant, the Jones Pumping Plant, and San 
Luis Reservoir as points of rediversion, and (2) add a portion of the service areas of the 
Central Valley Project and State Water Project as additional places of use.    
 
While not part of this Water Code 1725 petition, the EID transfer project also includes 
an additional amount through re-operation of EID’s Silver Lake and Caples Lake under 
pre-1914 water rights, for a total transfer amount, inclusive of the Weber Reservoir 
re-operation, of 8,000 af of transfer water. 
 
Pursuant to California Water Code section 1726(f), any interested person may file a 
comment regarding the petition.  Comments filed in response to this notice should 
be submitted to the persons listed below and must be received by 4:30 p.m. on 
May 6, 2020. 
 
Send comments to both:  

Patricia Fernandez El Dorado Irrigation District 
Division of Water Rights c/o Elizabeth Leeper 
P.O. Box 2000 2890 Mosquito Road 
Sacramento, CA  95812 Placerville, CA 95667 
patricia.fernandez@waterboards.ca.gov eleeper@eid.org 
 
For more information regarding this matter please contact Patricia Fernandez at 
(916) 319-9141 or by email at patricia.fernandez@waterboards.ca.gov. 
 
Date of Notice:  April 6, 2020 




